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From the Presidents Pen, 
 

The sun is shinning, the flowers are in bloom, small animal friends are visiting, and Spring is 
HERE !!!!! 
 
Just as the sun is shinning, our club is shinning in everything we are involved with and we are springing 
into action with the float for SOS, planning bus trips to area shag club parties, making plans for the 
summer workshop, and planning our own area shag club party.   
 
By the time you receive this newsletter, SOS will have come and gone.  Hopefully you were able to be a 
part of the fun and activities.    
 
Please make plans for the summer workshop scheduled for July to be held in Newbern.  If you have not 
purchased your tickets, do so soon.  There is a limited supply and they are going quickly.   
 
If you have anyone who needs to be remembered through the sunshine committee, please make every 
effort to get the necessary information to Judy Hunt as soon as possible. 
 
To all the committee chairs, keep up the good work.  Keep me posted of your meetings for the dates, 
times, and locations. 
 
The next business meeting is scheduled for May 20, 2005 at 8:00 PM at Ramada Inn Burlington.  Please 
bring all issues and concerns to that meeting to be discussed with and among your fellow members. 
 
Until next time, hope everyone has a great Spring. 
 
Thought for the day:   
There are a Million Reasons Why we are a great club, but not one reason why we are not.   
 
Sheila Walker 
BSC President 2005 
walkshei@armc.com 
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Business Meeting April 15, 2005 at Master’s Bar and Grill 
Meeting Minutes 
Attendees: 

Evelyn Turner Joni James 
Denise 
Upchurch Jim West Butch Dowd 

Bob Bason Rick Wolfe Chuck Upchurch 
MaryAnn 
Lynch Judy Lindley 

Sharon 
Bason Debbie Wolfe Steve McHone Jimmy Lynch 

Charles 
Lindley 

Ron Jefferies Carol Pettigrew Jackie Hollaman Mary Gregory Larry Jordan 

Hugh Walker 
Steve 
Pettigrew Fred Hollaman 

Ronnie 
Gregory Gail Jordan 

Clint Sharpe Judy Smith 
Stephanie 
Collins Angie Sharpe Pam Hord 

Pam McHone Kent Bradsher Brenda Smith Baxter Sellars Sheila Walker 
 
Secretary Report:  Given by Angie Sharpe, no changes to prior meeting minutes, therefore they stand as recorded 
in April Shag Rag.  Total membership as of meeting night was 172.   
Treasure’s Report:  Mary Gregory read over the report and noted that it will be published in May Shag Rag.  The 
annual report for 2004 will be available at the next business meeting. 
Committee Reports: 

• DJ – Be thinking about who you want for Christmas party DJ, let Kent Bradsher know of any 
suggestions. 

• Sunshine/Remembrance – Judy Lindley went over all members who are sick, had surgery or just need to 
be kept in the clubs thoughts and prayers.   

• Telephone – No report.  Information on the phone tree was sent to Jackie Hollaman.  The company is in 
Winston Salem and the cost would be approximately $995.  Any member who wants to look at the 
company website can at www.phonetree.com.  

• Newsletter – All articles are due by April 20th for May Shag Rag.  Mary Gregory will pull the information 
about advertisement and have it ready at the next meeting. 

• Golf – Chuck Upchurch and Clint Sharpe will be the Co-chairs for the Special Olympics golf tournament 
set for September 10th.  Committee held its first meeting, if interested in helping please let Chuck or Clint 
know. 

• Ways & Means – June 11th Area Shag Party Beach Buddy tickets are available for sale.  All members 
need to sell at least 10 tickets, see Steve McHone.  Tickets are $5 a piece. 

• Web Master – No report 
• Bus Trip – Next bus trip planned will be Eden Area Shag Party, see Chuck or Denise Upchurch if 

interested in riding the bus. 
• Float – Brenda Smith presented the theme this year to members present.  Also, 10 t-shirts are available if 

any member is interested, $15 a piece. 
• 50/50 – Drawings will be done at monthly meetings, make sure you see Hugh Walker to get your tickets 

at the beginning of every business meeting going forward.  The winner will be announced at the end of 
the meeting 

• By Laws – Sheila Walker is reviewing the proposal by the committee, a copy will go out to all committee 
members for a final review, and then they will be presented to all members of the club.  A special meeting 
will be held to discuss the newly revised by-laws. 

• Membership – Carol Pettigrew reported that the “tea party” will be at 3Thirty3 Sports Bar Saturday April 
16th from 8:00-9:00pm.  You must be a member to receive the drink tickets and each member is limited to 
2.  Every past member who has not re-upped has been called and been informed of the “tea party”. 

• Entertainment – Ronnie Gregory reported that the Area Shag Party for BSC will be held June 11th at the 
Moose Lodge in Burlington.  Jackie Hollaman stated that Eno Beach Shag Club provides the meat and the 
members bring all other items.  Each member will be notified by Denise Upchurch as to what food item 
they are to bring, we will need to feed about 300 people.  Joni is head of the decorations for Area party; 
she has asked that if anyone is interested in helping to let her know. The Christmas party’s location and 
date are still being determined and Ronnie will research more places and bring to the next meeting his 
findings.  

 
Eno Beach Shag Club Area Shag Party:  May 21st is the date and a bus trip is being formed.  The theme is 50’s. 



Meals on Wheels:  Sheila Walker spoke to Al Fogleman and he stated that if the club did not want to sponsor this 
event going forward he would continue to help Ann Haberly with the event. Sheila is going to get with Ann and 
Al to see if they can be present at the next meeting to discuss continuing the event.  Sheila will follow up at next 
meeting. 
ACSC Summer Work Shop:  Summer workshop will be held in New Bern hosted by the Twin Rivers Shag Club.  
The dates are July 8-10 and if you have not purchased your tickets, you need to do so.  Sheila Walker has 
registration forms and hotel information. 
SOS Spring Safari: April 22nd – May 1st, the parade will be held on the 30th of April.  Please plan on attending the 
parade to cheer on fellow members.  There are two smoke free areas during SOS, back room at Fat Harold’s and 
upstairs at the Spanish Galleon. 
Letter from Candy Brooks:  Sheila read the letter to all members and it will be published in May Shag Rag. 
Susan Harrell:  Susan was elected to serve as SOS Board Member at eh ACSC Winter Workshop.  Great job 
Susan, BSC supports you and wishes you the very best. 
Steppin Out Shaggin Shag Club: Rabbit Invitational, 2nd Annual Gold Tournament.  Will be held May 7th at the 
Lynn Rock Golf course. 
Changes in Masters: If any member has issues that arise due to any conflict with employees at Master’s please let 
Sheila Walker know about them as soon as possible.  Her home phone is 336-227-8029, cell phone 336-516-0135 
or by email at swalker@armc.com. 
On the lighter side:  Congratulations to Jim West and Stephanie Collins who will be getting married April 23rd!!!  
April 22nd, Hugh Walker will be DJ at Master’s and there will be no DJ on April 29th due to SOS. 
 
No more new business to be discussed, next meeting will be held May 20th at 8:00.  The location will be within 
the Ramada hotel. 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Saturday, June 11, 2005 
$5.00 Per Person 

8:00 P.M. to 1:00 A.M. 
 

 
 

 50/50 Drawing 
              
  

                        Beach Cooler Raffle 
                     $5.00 per ticket 

 
 
 

For more information contact Ronnie Gregory at (336) 585-1118 
OR 

Email us at windmill@triad.rr.com 

Heavy 
HORS D OUVRES

Location:  Moose Lodge - Directions 
From Greensboro I-85/40, take exit #145 toward 49S, turn left at 1st. light onto 
Hanford Rd.   THEN turn left at 1st paved road (Service Road), follow that road 
until you see the Sign “Loyal Order Of Moose – Burlington Lodge No. 649”  and 
turn right at that sign.  The Moose will be at the end of that road. 

 
From Raleigh/Durham I-85/40, take exit # 145 toward 49S, turn left at 2nd. 
Light onto Hanford Rd.  THEN turn left at 1st paved road (Service Road), follow 
that road until you see the Sign “Loyal Order Of Moose – Burlington Lodge No. 
649”  and turn right at that sign.  The Moose will be at the end of that road. 
 

Limited Bar Available 
Beer and Set-Ups Only 

$1.50 Beer



 
 
 
 

            Happy Birthday 
 
  May        June 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
      

 
 

 
 

Congratulations to David & Diane Robertson they have a new grandbaby!!! 
 

Congratulations to Jim and Stephanie, they got married!!!! 
 

Current Membership 180!!!! 
 

  

Anderson, Robin May-1    
Bishop, Sheila May-3 
Rich, Thomas May-3 
Robinson, Diane May-5 
Lynch, Jimmy May-6 
Madden, Louie May-6 
Swain, Brent May-12 
Chambers, 
Shirley May-15 
Jordan, Larry May-23 
Sellars, Baxter May-27 
Huey, Jason May-28 
Campbell, Rick May-29  

  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  

Sharpe, Connie Jun-2 
Robertson, David Jun-4 
White, Glenda Jun-6 
Atteridge, Stephen 
"Taz" Jun-10 
Hardy, Evelyn Jun-11 
Gregory, Charlie Jun-16 
Hatley, Marge Jun-19 
Turner, Tripp Jun-23 
Kilgore, Cathy Jun-24 
Simmons, Penny Jun-26 
Melton, Dennis Jun-29 
Shively, Lorna Jun-29 
Hallaman, Jackie Jun-30 

Members to keep in your thoughts………… 
Joan Kimbro recently had shoulder surgery – Get well soon 
Mike and Edith Loy - You are in our thoughts and prayers 



ROCK AROUND THE CLOCK ! ! ! ! ! 

 PRIZES FOR BEST DRESSED – 50’S STYLE 

    
 

 
WHEN: SATURDAY, MAY 21, 2005 
 
WHERE: THE TAVERN 
  At New Hope Commons I-40 & 15-501, Durham, NC 
 

$ 5.00 PER PERSON                            
        FOOD PROVIDED 

TIME: 8:00 – 1:00                                                  
   

D. J.: JIM WAYE   
                         
                    

                                                              
  

COME TAKE A STROLL BACK IN TIME AND FEEL YOUNG AGAIN  !!!!! 
      

            
 

  



Dear Burlington Shag Club friends, 
 
I wanted to share my exciting news with you.  I was honored this past weekend at the Ocean Drive Beach Club at 
Shag Attack to be one of the eight people to be inducted into the Shag Hall of Fame next October 2005!  And I 
would like to extend a personal invitation to all of you to come to the beach the weekend of October 15 to help me 
celebrate!  I have known many of you for years, and some I have recently met, but, you are all my shag friends! 
 
I have been honored and blessed over the years, first with the Burlington Shag Club Hall of Fame, then the National 
Living Legends of Dance this past November, and now the National Shag Hall of Fame.  But, none of it would 
mean anything without all the good friends I have met along the way, which is the most important thing to me.  We 
are just all kids who don’t want to grow up, aren’t we!  And I for one hope we never do, because we love the dance 
and the music and the friendships.  It is a bond we will always have. 
 
I wish I could be a bigger part of the Burlington Shag Club than I have been these last few years.  But, my 
responsibilities to my family members in poor health have taken all my time.  But, when I helped form the Shag 
Club many years ago I never dreamed it would evolve into such a wonderful and large organization.  I am proud to 
be a member of such a wonderful group of people.  You took the ball and ran with it and you made our Club the 
BEST!  Years ago it was a great excuse to have a party, and it still is!  So party on! 
 
Next year when you go to O.D. do a little boogie walk on my plaque in the sidewalk!  I love you all! 
 
Love, 
Candy 
Candy Brooks 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Twin Rivers Shag Club 
2005 Summer Workshop 

July 8 – 10, 2005 at the Sheraton Grand on the waterfront in New Bern 
Join us as we celebrate the SOS 25th Birthday 1980 – 2005 



 
 
 
 
 
 
May 6, 2005 
Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night" at Master's in the Ramada Inn from 9:00 PM - 1:00 
AM    DJ is Ron Russ 
 
May 13, 2005 
Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night" at Master's in the Ramada Inn from 9:00 PM - 1:00 
AM   DJ is Danny Scott 
 
May 20, 2005 
Burlington Shag Club "Business Meeting and Birthday Night" at Master's in the Ramada 
Inn from 8:00 PM - 1:00 AM    DJ is Buddy Poole 
 
May 21, 2005  
Eno Beach Shag Club - Durham, NC - "Meet The Area Shag Club Party"....More details 
later... 
 
May 27, 2005 
Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night" at Master's in the Ramada Inn from 9:00 PM - 1:00 
AM   DJ is Roy Childress 
 
June 3, 2005 
Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night" at Master's in the Ramada Inn from 9:00 PM - 1:00 
AM    DJ is Rommie Tyndall 
 
June 10, 2005 
Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night" at Master's in the Ramada Inn from 9:00 PM - 1:00 
AM   DJ is Farrell Watts 
 
June 11, 2005 
Burlington Shag Club "Meet the Area Shag Club Party" from 8:00 PM - 1:00 AM -- Will 
be held at the "Loyal Order of Moose Lodge #649; Heavy Hors D Ouvres will be 
provided; Brown Bagging; Limited Bar Available - $1.50 Beer and Set-Ups. Click Here 
for the Flyer.    DJ is "Rockin'" Ron Russ 
 
June 17, 2005 
Burlington Shag Club "Business Meeting and Birthday Night" at Master's in the Ramada 
Inn from 8:00 PM - 1:00 AM    DJ is TBA 
 
June 24, 2005 
Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night" at Master's in the Ramada Inn from 9:00 PM - 1:00 
AM   DJ is Butch Metcalf 

BSC Events 

 



 
 

Belated Tea Party 
 
On Saturday, April 16, 2005, the 
Belated Tea Party was held at Club 
333.  The turnout was very good, 
we had 73 members attend. We also 
had 4 people to rejoin and 2 people 
to join our club so we now have 180 
current shag club members. 
Several shag club members that had 
not been out for quite a while were 
there and it was very good to see 
them out again.  
 
A special thanks goes to Johnny 
Michaels and his friendly staff for 
providing us with a place to hold 
the Tea Party and working with us 
to do this.  
 
During the Tea Party there were 
drawings for door prizes and a 50-
50 drawing, which David Satterfield 
took home the money or at least he 
got to hold it for a minute. (Aren't 
you glad you came now David, even 
if Judy got to keep the money) 
 
Everyone seemed to really enjoy 
the abundance of food that was 
furnished by the shag club and 
some of its members.  Thanks to all 
that helped with our Tea Party, you 
did a great job. 
 
Carol Pettigrew 
Chair, Membership Committee 

 

Editor’s Corner…Deadline for May 
newsletter articles will be May 

24th. 
Thanks!  Susan Huey 
sshuey@med.unc.edu 

We had 4 new members this 
month: 
 
Will Bowman 
 
Evelyn Hardy 
 
Mitch Mitchell 
 
Betty Heavner (she is an 
older member from a year 
other than last year) 
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Sharing Helping Always Giving 


